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A message from our principal
Dear Charger Families,

Your Charger students in 3rd grade will participate in the Kansas State
Assessments for ELA and Mathematics. These statewide assessments
are designed to:

Measure specific indicators within the Kansas College and Career
Ready Standards (KCCRS).
Provide information for calculating Annual Measurable Objectives
(AMOs) and to provide information for state accreditation.
Report individual student scores along with the student’s
performance level.
Provide subscale and total scores that can be used with local assessment scores to assist in
improving a building’s or district’s ELA and mathematics.

Our students will have the opportunity to take these tests online for reading and math via Chrome
books. The tentative testing schedule is below and you will be notified if any changes are made. It is

https://s.smore.com/u/822c/a2646bf84fd60ff97b9d15441c8a482d.jpeg


important that your child is present for all scheduled testing. Please avoid making appointments on
these days and help us prevent unnecessary absences.

Testing Schedule for Math:
March 29th and March 30th (Mornings)
Testing Schedule for English Language Arts:
April 5th and April 6th (Mornings)

To help support our third grade students we will host an assessment kick off assembly and breakfast.
Each classroom K-2 has adopted a third grade classroom to provide motivational notes and treats!

Ways to help your child prepare for state assessments
Simple things that can help students do their best include:

Getting good sleep (and rest)
Eating healthy breakfasts (since testing is usually done first thing on testing days)
Giving encouragement (without increasing pressure some students may already feel)
Making sure students arrive to school on time

Upcoming Dates:
3/8: 6pm BOE Mtg @ DAC

3/10: No School - Teacher Prep

3/13-3/17: No School - Spring Break

3/22: 6pm Overbrook Town Hall Mtg @ Overbrook Public Library

3/24: Yearbook Order Forms Due

3/27: Spring Picture Day

3/29: Parent Teacher Conferences -- 4-7pm
3rd Grade State Math Assessment

3/30: Parent Teacher Conferences -- 4-7pm
3rd Grade State Math Assessment

3/31: No School

OAC Fundraiser
Students will begin attending field trips before the end of the school year. Field trips offer a unique
opportunity for students to create connections, which will help them gain understanding and develop
an enjoyment of learning.



We are hosting a fundraiser to offset the cost of bussing, mileage and payment of bus drivers so that
we may continue to offer our students these educational trips. Products include bags and
accessories, kitchen items and sweet treats.

Shop online for hundreds of products or donate directly to our fundraiser! Go to
boonsupply.com/1299348



Counselor's Corner
We just wrapped up learning about empathy. We talked about how we would feel in different
situations and how we are all different. This lays the foundation for empathy and understanding. In
March we will be working on kindness and caring. We are going to work on some random acts of
kindness and spreading joy. When we focus on spreading kindness it also makes us feel better about
ourselves. This will play nicely into empathy because kindness is such a strong piece of that.

March Habit: Sharpen the Saw
Habit 6 - Sharpen the Saw - Kid Friendly Language



Balance Feels Best: I take care of my body by eating right, exercising and getting sleep. I spend time
with family and friends. I learn in lots of ways and lots of places, not just at school. I find meaningful
ways to help others.

Kindergarten Parents: Mark your Calendars
K Parents Only: There will be no school for kindergarten students on April 14, 2023.
This allows the incoming preschoolers who will be kindergarten students in the 2023-2024 to
experience kindergarten round-up! All other students (1st - 3rd) will have school that day as regularly
scheduled.

Yearbook Orders
Yearbook orders will be due Friday, March 24th. You may order a yearbook utilizing the envelope that
was sent home or you may order online. Visit: inter-state.com/order and enter the code 72664F.

7:15-7:45am Building Collaboration Agendas/Notes







Board Goal 2: Student Achievement
Increase Student Learning Opportunities:
During the 22-23 school year the student leadership team set a goal to increase the number of school
wide leadership roles in our building. This allows students to put leadership skills into practice, gaining
self-confidence. Additionally, students are able to express or develop talents, strengths, potential, and
skills. Students fill out an application form and interview for these positions.

Current schoolwide roles in our building are:
Student Leadership Team: This team helps ensure our students have a voice within the building.
The Voice: Students read school-wide announcements over the intercom or at assemblies.
Birthday Squad: The group individually celebrates student's birthdays.
Care Club: Creates cards, posters and letters to show kindness towards students and staff.
News Crew: Students create publications to share information about Leader In Me with families.

Analyze and Improve Current Student Achievement Levels:
Having goals helps students focus and create a set of achievements during a specific time in school.
Through goal-setting, they will learn to focus their time and resources more efficiently. In addition, by
referring to the goals, student will gain motivation when they may lack motivation or simply want to
give up.



Students in our building K-3 work on goals at a building, class and individual level. We post score
boards and have accountability checks with partners to ensure students are taking steps to meet their
goals. They log their information in their student leadership notebooks. When goals are meet students
earn celebrations to recognize their successes. Goals are a constant reminder of what we want to
accomplish in our building.


